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1. Broadband policy 

The Japanese side explained movements in broadband policy, etc. in Japan, such as 
the May 2011 passing in the Diet of the legislative bill related to the functional 
separation of NTT East and West, which was decided upon with reference to the UK 
system. The UK side described movements in UK broadband policy, such as a plan to 
allocate 530 million pounds of government funds over the next four years for the 
roll-out of broadband. Both sides agreed to continue to promote the roll-out of 
broadband. 

 
2. Points at issue relating to international Internet policy 

(1) Trends in international discussions relating to the Internet were touched upon. 
In relation to creating international rules in order to promote and protect the 
global free flow of information, etc., there was recognition from both countries 
that, along with opinion exchanges between Japan and the UK proceeding in the 
future, it is  necessary for the international community to deepen discussions 
toward the creation of rules. 

(2) Both sides exchanged opinions about current undertakings and policy trends 
towards the development of an environment that provides safe and secure 
Internet use for young people, with both sides agreeing to promote future 
information sharing in regard to plans to tackle problems that arise with the 
diffusion of smartphones and to increase literacy. 

 
3. Spectrum Auctions for 4G services in the UK 

The UK side explained its investigations into the holding of spectrum auctions in 
order to allocate spectrum for 4G services  (in Japan, 3.9 generation, LTE). 

 
4. Digital Switchover 

The Japanese side explained its complete transition to digital terrestrial 
broadcasting (excluding the three prefectures in the Tohoku region affected by the 
Great East Japan Earthquake), and policy trends concerning the transition. 

 
5. Earthquake and ICT 

The Japanese side described the restoration situation in information and 
communications fields since the Great East Japan Earthquake and the state of 
investigations into policy. 


